

MEMORANDUM

TO: Deans and Assistant/Associate Deans

FROM: Nancy S. Barrett

RE: Revision of the Suspension/Probation Policy

After a six-month period of careful review by several groups, the attached Academic Warning and Academic Suspension policy has been reviewed and approved by the Council of Deans. I accept their recommendation, and the new policy takes effect immediately.

The review process began with a Suspension/Probation Policy Review Committee, chaired by Hank Lazer, which included representatives from all undergraduate degree-granting colleges. The committee met in June, July, August, and September. They then submitted a draft policy to the Assistant and Associate Deans for their review and recommendations. A revised policy was then submitted to the Faculty Senate's Academic Affairs Committee for its recommendations. A final revision of the policy went before the Council of Deans and met with their approval on November 30, 2000.

As the new policy is implemented this fall, I have asked the Registrar's office to inform all students of the new policy. In addition, I have asked Hank Lazer to send the new policy to all advisors. Please share the new policy with all department chairs and any other personnel who might be affected by the new policy.

Attachment

c: Hank Lazer Jeanetta Allen Roger Thompson Elva Bradley Pat Bauch

Academic Warning and Academic Suspension

Students are expected to maintain a grade point average (GPA) of 2.0 or higher on all work at The University of Alabama. When a student's grade point average falls below 2.0, the student may be placed on academic warning or suspension.

Scholastic Progress Standard (SPS)

In order to monitor students' progress toward the baccalaureate degree, The University of Alabama employs the Scholastic Progress Standard (SPS). The SPS sets the minimum required grade point average (for all hours completed at The University of Alabama) for freshman, sophomore, junior, and senior students. Students are advised that these are minimum GPA requirements for continuing at the University; to meet divisional graduation requirements, higher grade point averages may be needed.

[see catalog - p. 23 - insert modified SPS, based on 120 hours required for graduation]:

Credit Hours Completed	Required UA GPA
0 to 30	1.50
31 to 60	1.70
61 to 90	1.90
91 and above	2.00

[see catalog - p. 23 - Sample calculation of GPA remains as is]

Academic Warning

- A student will be given Academic Warning under two conditions: (a) if he or she has completed 12
 hours or more with a semester GPA below 2.0; (b) if, based on 12 hours or more, he or she has a
 cumulative GPA below 2.0 but above the appropriate scholastic progress standard (SPS).
- The purpose of the Academic Warning is to alert the student to improve his or her academic performance and to introduce the student to available academic support.
- Any student placed on Academic Warning must meet with his or her advisor by March 1 for warnings issued at the end of fall semester and by August 1 for warnings issued at the end of spring semester.
- 4. Students may be placed on Academic Warning at the end of the fall and spring semester.
- Academic Warning does not restrict the student's ability to register for the upcoming semester or the interim and summer terms.

Academic Suspension

- Any student whose cumulative GPA at the end of the spring semester is below the appropriate SPS will be suspended.
- Students who are suspended will be allowed to enroll in interim and summer terms in order to improve their grade point average. If improvement results in compliance with the SPS, the student

will be reinstated for the subsequent semester, but the previous suspension will be marked on the transcript.

- The first suspension is for one semester. Subsequent suspensions are indefinite.
- 4. Students may appeal first or subsequent suspensions to their college's dean or dean's designee.
 - a. A student suspended for the first time must initiate this appeal by August 1. A waiver of the suspension does not alter the fact of the suspension and such will appear on the student's permanent academic transcript.
 - b. A student suspended for the second or subsequent time must appeal at least two weeks prior to the semester in which the student is seeking to enroll. A waiver of the suspension does not alter the fact of the suspension and such will appear on the student's permanent record.
 - c. All decisions on reinstatement are based on cumulative GPA, significant improvement in the most recent academic terms, feasibility of degree completion, individual circumstances, and previous agreements between the student and his or her academic college.
- 5. Students who are suspended are encouraged to use the time of the suspension in ways that assist their academic progress. Students may not attend class or enroll in correspondence courses. Students may study in order to finish courses in which they have earned incomplete (I) grades and may work with faculty members in this process. Students may also address other non-academic problems that have impeded their progress.